The regularly scheduled meeting of the Herrick Township Board of Supervisors was held   Monday, June 3, 2024 at the township building. Chairman Bernard J. Zembrzycki called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Supervisors Jacob Reeder and Nancy Harvatine were also present. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read.   A motion was made by Bernard J. Zembrzycki and seconded by Jacob Reeder to approve the minutes as read.  Motion carried on unanimous vote.  
The treasurer’s report was read.  Bernard J. Zembrzycki made a motion seconded by Jacob Reeder to accept the treasurer’s report as amended.  Motion carried on unanimous vote.

The following bills were presented for approval and payment:

#15446 PP&L   
107.91


#15459 KW Oil Co. 305.81
941 1144.40


#15460 Void
#15447  NE Pa. Telephone   63.16

#15461 Mt. Pleasant Supervisors  3131.00
#15448 Industrial Electronics  36.00
#15462 Forest City News  44.50
#15449 Reeves Rent-a-john  270.00
#15463 Brian Zembrzycki Excavating  1456.00
#15450 Kochmer Graphics   120.00

 #15464 Anthony Harvatine  200.66
#15451 Justin Mead 19.00


#15465 Brian. Zembrzycki  740.96

#15452 Bernard J. Zembrzycki  45.89
#15466 Bernard J. Zembrzycki  191.63
#15453 Haun Welding  33.60

#15467 Justin Mead  609.73
#15454 Walter Lezinsky  225.00

#15468 Nancy Harvatine 862.10 
#15455 The Scranton Times  71.92

#15469 Joseph Svecz 384.64
#15456  NEIC  699.19


#15470 LeeAnna Zembrzycki  70.62
#15457 Briechle Law Offices 9026.15 
#15471Weekly Group Newspaper 37.52
#15458 Rosenn Jenkins Greenwald 895.00    #15472 Cube Auto Supply  55.98
General Fund Bills: $21,064.80
Highway Aid Bills:

#2634 New Enterprise Stone  830.40
   #2635 New Enterprise Stone 824.83
Highway Aid Bills: $1655.23
A moton was made by Bernard J.  Zembrzycki and seconded by Jacob Reeder to approve the bills.   Motion carried on unanimous vote.

Weather report for May as prepared by Wayne Chudleigh showed monthly precipitation of 5.86 inches. 
There was no report from EMC Joseph Rossi.

Herrick Township Planning Commission met May 9. 2024 and elected new officers:  Chairman Brian Zembrzycki; Vice-Chairman Jeri Turner; Acting Secretary Ed Kimes.  The planning commission approved a resolution as follows: “ The Planning Commission recommends that the Supervisors adopt an ordinance to require all commercial and industrial applicants, as defined in the PA Municipal Planning ode, including renewable energy facilities and expansion of existing commercial and industrial facilities, and for profit recreational facilities, post an escrow to cover all professional fees of the township and its planning and zoning board. The recommendation is to require a minimum $25,000 escrow to be replenished when it reaches a $5000 balance.” The planning commission met with Tom Shepstone on May 23 and plan another meeting June 11 at 4 p.m.
 There were no reports from ZO John Watts or SEO Justin Ford.
Nancy Harvatine made a motion seconded by Bernard J. Zembrzycki to retroactively extend the DCED grant until December 31, 2024.  Motion carried on unanimous vote.

Letters were read in support of the CMGT Holdings conditional use permit from Elizabeth Arnold, former county commissioner and currently employed as Business Development Associate at Mountains Edge Recovery, LLC. State Representative Jonathan Fritz, and current County Commissioner Judy Herschel.
Email was read from Wendy Hartman, Adams Cable, that no one from the company was able to attend tonight’s meeting.  The supervisors agreed to table the license agreement.

Quote from Midland Asphalt was also tabled.

Bernard J. Zembrzycki stated the chipper he was interested in renting was sold, but a similar one for the same price is available.

Joseph Svecz sent his report for April 2024.  

State police fines in the amount of $628.14 have been direct deposited.

 A letter dated May 31, 2024 was received stating that Clean and Green roll back taxes are due from Philip & Lauri Pass.  Other change of assessment notices were received.
Bernard J. Zembrzycki reported that the new parts have been received for the ride at the park.  Dust control has been put on some roads.
Elliot Ross stated that the dust control on Bunnell Farm Road was weak as the truck ran out of material.  Bernard J. Zembrzycki will look at it.

Wayne Chudleigh asked about the solicitor’s bill. It was for CMGT and Putney hearings.

Maryann Durko McCusker stated that she is not happy with the chip removal on the stone wall on her property on Plue Road.  Bernard J. Zembrzycki stated he would look at it.

Bernard J. Zembrzycki made a motion seconded by Jacob Reeder to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried on unanimous vote.  Meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.




Nancy Harvatine, Herrick Township Secretary

